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Finland wishes to thank the Czech Republic for the national report and its presentation today. 

Finland welcomes the adoption of the Anti-Discrimination Act in 2009. Also, according to the National Report, sustained efforts are being made to improve the situation of the Roma and other minorities.       The Agency for Social Inclusion was set up in 2008. One of the tasks of the Agency is to “give all people equal access to education”. In 2010 the Czech Republic adopted a National Action Plan for Inclusive Education, NAPIE.
However, there are concerns regarding the implementation of the NAPIE. Of particular concern is that the number of Roma pupils in the so called practical schools or separated classes continues to be disproportionately high. These children are put in an unequal and disadvantaged position not only regarding their right to education but their opportunities later in life in terms of economic, social and political empowerment. 

Finland would be interested in hearing about measures being taken to ensure that Roma children have access to an inclusive education system, in same schools as other children, in a non-discriminatory manner.

Finland has two recommendations

1. Ensure prompt and effective implementation of the NAPIE and other strategies and action plans relevant to the full realisation of the rights of Roma children, by, inter alia, making available the necessary human and other resources and setting clear, measurable and ambitious targets for transfers of children to ordinary education and for overall desegregation of the school system.
2. Seek to ensure full participation of the Roma themselves in these efforts.

